
Geophysical Research Abstracts,
Vol. 11, EGU2009-1066-2, 2009
EGU General Assembly 2009
© Author(s) 2009

How probable was the global warming of the 20th century?
S.M. Papalexiou
National Technical University of Athens, Water Resources, Athens, Greece (sp@itia.ntua.gr)

The increase of global mean temperature during the 20th century, according to the Intergovernmental Panel on
Climate Change (IPCC), is very plausible due to the anthropogenic greenhouse gas emissions. In addition, climate
model projections suggest that the global mean temperature will further rise during the 21st century. While the
vast majority of scientists have endorsed IPCC’s conclusions, not a few individual scientists, have expressed a dis-
agreement regarding the validity of climate model projections. In this study, the answer to a fundamental question
is sought. That is, how probable was the global warming of the 20th century considering only recorded and recon-
structed global mean temperatures values, and assuming that the global mean temperature is a stationary stochastic
process. In order to answer this question, a stationary stochastic model is set that incorporates (a) the observed
autocorrelation structure of the global mean temperature, (b) past observations of global mean temperature and (c)
published reconstructions of global mean temperature changes during the last two millennia. Based on an intense
Monte Carlo simulation, the probability of a global mean temperature trend with equal or greater slope than the
observed one in the 20th century is presented.


